10th Ward Block Watch Meeting Notes November 7th, 2016
Goodwill of Southwestern Pennsylvania
118 52nd St. Pittsburgh, PA 15201
The meeting began at 6:34 PM 
Attendance: 45 residents Dave, Matt, Officer Davis, Dom Costa 
1. Welcome
a. Dave welcomed all in attendance and explained the community process and block watch. 
2. Public Safety Report by Officer Davis
a. The Statistics Report Officer Davis distributed only contains part one stats for the tenth ward. Part one crimes are very serious crimes that result in a felony conviction when the actor is caught. 
Q from Resident: So a part two crime would be something like walking out of a café with a cookie?
A by Officer Davis: Yes, that would be a part two. All crimes are serious but for the sake of time we are only talking about Part I crimes.
b. Only one Part 1 crime on the 10 Ward.  It was an aggravated assault. On 11/2 officers responded to a violent domestic violence call. Witnesses were present and Officers restrained the male actor who was attacking the female. The actor was handcuffed and taken away. Male also attacked witnesses who tried to stop him. Male confirmed that he can hear woman listening to him and watching him through the walls. Female expressed that she suspects the actor suffers from a mental illness. When medics arrived victim had broken jaw bruises and lacerations. Actor was transported to Allegheny County jail and received a psychological evaluation. Actor is now at Western Psych. The actor could have killed this female if the witnesses did not step in. 
c. Only other thing to discuss is the stuffed with love Thanksgiving Program. The Pittsburgh Police Bureau delivers dinners to people. Just call on Thanksgiving Day and the officers will deliver your meal. We ask that everyone call because we need a lot of volunteers. Last year we delivered 3,000 dinners. Please spread the word. Officer Davis thanked Dave Breingan for getting the word out about heroin. There were 5 overdoses last month in Lawrenceville because of a bad batch of heroin. So far this month we have had zero. Drugs shouldn’t be a death sentence. Dave is in touch with addiction counselors and is looking to do a Narcan training. 
d. Dave Breingan noted that although this is not LU expertise but we felt like we had to do something about it. There will be a community meeting on December 6th. The night will have three components. One is a Narcan Training, the second piece is a panel discussion with experts. The experts will all be local folks and the final piece is a resource fair. We will have 10 to 15 service providers. Zone 2 will be there as well and we will discuss the public safety side and what we can do to keep dealers off the streets. 
Q by Resident:  I heard of two incidents one on Stanton Ave between 52nd and Woodbine. There were people shooting each other. I do recall that Stanton Heights is part of the tenth ward. Also I remember hearing about some fire that was off of Dobson way that was even further back and there was a dead body found in it. I don’t live in Lawrenceville.
A by Officer Davis: There was a shooting but the person was not hit neither was the car, a couple months ago there was a body found in a fire his cause of death was that he was shot but that was a Zone 5 incident. 
Q by Resident: What Zone is Lawrenceville in?  
A by Dave: Almost all of Lawrenceville is Zone 2. Only a small portion is Zone 5.

3. Guest Presentation by Jake Voelker on Cannabis Company of Pennsylvania at 5416 Butler St. 
a. Dave Breingan: To set the table 5 or 6 years ago we created this community process to respond to new development, new liquor licenses and make sure residents are aware and can pro-actively engage in a public process. Just because you see a business in front of us doesn’t mean we went out and recruited them. They reach out to us or we reach out to them. We bring them to community meetings to share information. Just because we are here doesn’t mean we have a position. This is part of our process. We do often take a position based off feedback from residents.
Matt Galluzo: We ask that decorum be maintained. This business is our guest. We do have rules for during presentation. The content is presented and then we facilitate the question and answer. Because we have such a large group each person may have the opportunity to ask one questions. The minutes for the meeting will be available online. Please follow the ground rules. 
b. Jake Voelker: Thanks for giving me this opportunity. I want to reach out because this is different and it’s a change. We have the opportunity to pursue this. I will go through a blanket of information and my background as well as what we are trying to do. I want to leave as much time for questions as possible. We are Cannabis Company of Pa. I am a former military officer and I fought in Iraq and Afghanistan. I am a service disabled veteran. My favorite role has been the ED of the PA Veterans Chamber of Commerce. I have a lot of Veteran buddies. I have been successful in my small business start ups. My community of veterans are interested in this and wanted me to do this. I thought about it and decided I do want to undertake. It’s important to note that I have a strict adherence to rules and values and that comes from my military service. The biggest thing the VA is doing right now is allowing veterans to have prescriptions for medical cannabis at the federal level. That means I can walk into a VA and get a prescription from my doctor for Medical Marijuana. Things like Yoga and Meditation are what my generation is moving into at the VA. What we are proposing to do is open a dispensary. When people think about this they thinks it’s a place you can go and light a joint, with people walking down the street in tie-dye, but that’s not what this is. I am asking to open a pharmacy in your community for medical patients. I got in front of this because I want people to know that I am doing the right thing and following the rules. I can’t process or grow. There are 3 types of cannabis products that are allowed. Tinctures, oils and pills. No leaves, bongs, or bowls. The application process is extensive. We will know by the end of the year what it looks like, it’s expensive and merit based. There are only 50 licenses available in the State. We might not all get them. They are put together in a package and they are ranked. There is a $ 30,000 application fee and the business must have $ 150,000 in the bank. To be competitive you need to hire some consultants to put this together. I am all in to do this. I am paying consultants in Colorado. They are designed as clean and orderly establishments. There are no ashtrays or anything like that. The State leaves little room to stray away from having a sanitary health facility. There is also parking at this location. Before sending in the application an extensive security layout that covers every inch of the space needs to be created. There will be cameras all over and blind spots will be covered. The floorplan is not yet complete but the state requires that the transportation vehicle needs to pull into an indoor garage with a door closing behind it. Any unloading needs to happen inside. The space will be ADA accessible. There will be small display cases. The major thing is we have employed a DEA agent to sit on the Board of Directors. The agent will review everything and do extensive background checks on all employees. Every single contractor or attorney will have to be cleared. All cash and products going through this facility will be State regulated. There is a 3rd party regulator that will do this for us. It is very organized. The dispensary can’t be open past 9 pm. It will be closer to pharmacy hours. Every single location requires a full time physician, pharmacist or nurse practitioner at all times. There were scares about overdosing but there isn’t a lot of background research to back that up. There will always be someone on site to address any potential health issue. 4 or 5 additional staff will help with the registers. Customer and patient flow has not been determined yet. It will take time to get prescriptions. It will be hard to get the medical marijuana prescription cards at first. 
A Community Impact fund will be created with for the 10th Ward. A portion of proceeds from the business will go into that fund. The fund will go into what 10th ward is interested it. It will be what you want and the employees will be part of that. The focus will be on hiring veterans and locals. There are big money people that want to start doing this without your permission and we don’t want that. Portions of proceeds going into this fund will be determined. 
 
	Q: You said you should know by the end of year?
	A: The application process will begin then. I think it is a 30-90 day process. The Department of Health will hold a press conference. 
	Q: When do you expect your dispensary to be open? 
	A: 90 to 120 days after the application process. The space is completely unfinished inside right now.
	Q: Is this solely for veterans? Say there are people with children that have seizures--can they access this? 
	A: There are 13 pre-qualifying conditions. With a legal parent or guardian, children can take this medication. 
	Q: In California the process for this is less stringent. How big do you expect the amount of people to have going in to get product?
	A: There are 50 licenses each license has 3 locations that’s 150 potential locations throughout PA. There are one off licenses that have the ability to sell retail (only 5). What you won’t have is a line down the street. The difficulty of getting a medical cannabis card is mentioned to highlight the fact that there is a process so people aren’t going to be lining up at the door. 
	Q: It sounds like PA is less of a business opportunity? Why here?
A: Yes, you have to be passionate about this to do it. 
Q: Since you are saying you are allowed to have 3 locations, another location could be Penn Ave. in Garfield because that is centrally located and it would help with the development. But there could be lots of opposition. Do you think that that’s a good idea to open another location?
A: It could be a great opportunity.
Q: If you do get an application you could open three. Are you only focusing on one?
A: For the application I should show three but I have not identified two other locations. A location in Lawrenceville is important because it is in the center of the two VA hospitals.
Q: Where would growing and processing happen? What will the routes look like?
A: There are 20 grower processor licenses.  They need 1.5 million to start. Those licenses haven’t been released. We don’t know where they will be. It has to be indoors. Businesses are looking at underground caves because of the security with having one entrance and one exit.
Q: When you say you should show three places is that because the state has a preference for ones with three locations instead of one. 
A: The term Merit based has changed the way I am seeing this process. I ask myself does the state want to see 1, 2 or 3 on the application. Other states seem to favor the three location model because that’s what the state wants. They seem to want to see a successful roll out. Other states have failed. 
Q: As far as security you have a coveted product and a large number of dispensaries in Colorado have an armed security guard. Are you planning that, will there be firearms on the premise? This could affect property value. Marijuana is still a schedule one drug. The FDA and DEA say there is no scientific proof of medical potential. It is still illegal by federal law. Just like places in Colorado they have issues with banks taking your money, they have to store large amounts of cash on the property. How are you handling that? 
A: Firearms and armed security is not required in PA. I will take cues from police and residents on that. Personally, I don’t think it is needed. There are companies that do this type of security for the cannabis industry. If we made that decision as a community I would lean that way. As far as Schedule I, it is as gray as it gets. The DEA hasn’t been raiding places like they did in Colorado and California in the beginning. The attitude isn’t the same. Cannabis Company of PA will have a DEA agent on the team and the VA is now OK to prescribe and that’s a federal program, so raids will be less of a concern. If this wasn’t okay I wouldn’t do this -- I have a family too. There are cannabis related banks that will do what you need them to do. Some companies are more lenient, like square. There is a whole tracking system seed to sell that has to be integrated into our system. I don’t have all the answers yet because I’m not very far in this process. My board of directors includes representation from medicine man technologies and they have 8 years of experience. When I have questions I am going to rely on their expertise. 
Q: Are you a business that will have too much cash?
A: No absolutely not if I think I have too much cash I will move it.
Q: With all the regulations and policies are you going to have a profit and have an affordable products?
A: I would like to, I’m not sure, I can do some spreadsheets and come up with numbers that show profit, yes. We just need to understand the regulations.
Q: Do you have any idea of price points?
A: I can guess. It has a lot to do with the type of product. We have pills, oils and tinctures. The market for that is very different, the big hiccup is that now we have to have a fulltime pharmacist so my operational cost went up. Some of that will go back to the patient in cost but it raises the amount of professionalism the establishment has. 
Q: Can the healthcare provider at your location write prescriptions? 
A: No, that is against the law. 
Q: What type of business are you?
A: An LP. We originally looked at becoming a non-profit, but it was impossible because of taxes and such. 
Q: What agency is awarding the license?
A: The Department of Health.
Q: How is price being determined? Does the State set anything?
A: Free market, capitalism.
Q: Have there been any studies done on locations of dispensaries and how they affect property value?
A: Studies show an increase in property value.
Q: Do any studies show increase or decrease in crime?
A: Studies show a decrease in DUIs, drugs and violent crime.
Q: I am a business owner one block away. This isn’t really part of the plan in the 10th ward. There are certain amenities that are still needed that we don’t have. That’s what people are talking about. Why did you pick the 10th ward? Why not a place that has all the amenities it needs?
A: I would need to learn a little more about the amenities. I am in this community every single day even though I live in Aspinwall. Most of my time is spent in Lawrenceville. It is just a good location for VA, the building and bus route. I want to learn more about the anxieties people have. 
Q: Is there a 10th ward business plan on record?
A from Matt: It is on the LC website. The community plan talks about revitalizing the business district. It doesn’t break down by industry classes, It doesn’t say we want this we don’t want this. We can look at it. It’s also a Vision Plan and not as detailed as, say, a master plan. 
Q: From a building perspective, if you get it what kind of maintenance are you expecting to do? Are there other plans for that building if you don’t get it?
A: I can’t speak for the building owner, the outside will be maintained. I have a letter of intent with the landowner. Signage and lighting is going to be minimal. I won’t drop this location and leave. You can probably just sit down and talk to me. L
Landowner, David Sontum, answered that the other intended use is two residential apartments. 
Q: The whole area where this is located, I live in Aspinwall. Would that be a recommended location?
A: Aspinwall is impossible because it’s in Sharpsburg. You can’t be 1,000 ft.  from a school or daycare which isn’t possible there.
Q for landowner: How many parking spots do you have?  How many are for business?
A from landowner: Three for residential and 6 or 8 spaces for the dispensary business, it depends on what city allows as far as zoning and customer flow. 
Q: Being in proximity of a daycare or school, that might be a need for Lawrenceville in the 10th ward, we might need those. What are the stipulations?
A: You file for a variance if I wanted to go near a school or daycare I would have to file for a variance. You want to be careful about letting those under 18 access this site. If someone opens a daycare or school we’d have to file a variance. That’s what happens in other states. We can cross the bridge when we get to it.
Q: How are you zoning?
A: Retail, I believe. I am not an expert on zoning law. I want to be careful not to say the wrong thing. It is zoned the same way as a coffee shop.
Q: Have you gone through the zoning process?
A: No, I want to make sure the community wants me here first. We are in the process of working on what needs to be done.
Q: Does the senator have any comments?
A from Dom Costa: I sat on the 11 member legislative panel that drafted the legislation. It was a bipartisan effort. Jake is right on target with where he is going. There are 103 temporary medical marijuana cards right now. Your card is not good in another state. If you cross state lines with cannabis, you are in trouble. As far as veterans they are fine. We don’t want to make the same mistakes as NY and NJ. We want this up and running in two years. Everything Jake was saying is on target. I live in the 10th Ward. I think the federal government will eventually change marijuana to a schedule II drugs. If the federal government comes in 3 or 4 years later and changes the laws, that’s what will happen. If we show that these are professional businesses we will be fine. This is why we are allowing 50 licenses. We want businesses to grow. We also have a board of experts in the health department set up just for this so we don’t have to go back to the legislature. They will make the decisions within the guidelines of the legislation.  I have never seen the legislature work on any bill as comprehensively as they did on this one. We know there is a need for this from veterans and children and we want to get this to them. The last update I have gotten is that in November of 2017 you should be able to start this. There are temporary things going on now. It will be like going into a Rite Aid. It will be a short stop. We want a professional in there to make sure our commonwealth is happy. 
Dave Breingan: In the interest of transparency, Jake has requested a letter of support from Lawrenceville United. We don’t have a position yet.  Please contact us and give us feedback. We want to hear from residents before we take a position. 
4. PWSA Update – Dave Breingan
a. PWSA has been working on a large project in the 10th Ward. We are doing monthly updates on that. It is on the back of your agenda. The project is about 80% done. The hope is to be done Nov 30th. 
Q: You said some streets are completed? When are they doing sidewalks and streets? Keystone St. still needs work. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]A: I’m not sure, we can get a time line on that. 
5. Announcements 
a. We have a volunteer who is a contractor who wants to help out anyone who needs help with their yard. If you know of anyone that could use that work please get in touch with us. 
b. Lawrenceville Food Pantry is moving to St.Marys. Be Aware of that. 
c. LC has a community land trust info session on Saturday at 10 at the AOH. 
d. Final Duncan work day is Nov 28th at 5:00 if there is bad weather meet inside 52nd St market. We have a really amazing work group in the 10th ward that has been leading a lot of greening efforts. 
e. Light up Lawrenceville is  the annual holiday lighting at the entrance of cemetery on Dec 1st
f. Joy of Cookies Tour is also in December.  
g. There will be a Lawrenceville Artist tour Nov 19th 
h. Our board of directors is all volunteer all resident they make everything we do run smoothly our elections will be in the spring. You need 6 months of membership. We encourage everyone to run. Its 5 dollars a year for a membership.
The next block watch meeting is at the AOH on December 13th at 6:30 PM.
